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First Day Meeting for Worship



10:30 am

First Day School 





10:30–11:15 am
            Wednesday morning Meeting for Worship
   

8:30–9:00 am with GSFS

First Sunday evening Meeting for Worship


6:30–7:00 pm at Stapeley Hall

September 2009         

          Hospitality for September

Labor Day Weekend

Sunday, 6th      9:30 am

           Breakfast with a Friend—Neal and Jackson Fordham

                         Rise of Meeting
           Coffee Hour—Tom Hardy and Alyson Scott

Sunday, 13th    9:15 am                                         Nominating Committee Proposal (see below)
                         Rise of Meeting
           Coffee Hour—Jean Gajary and Martha St. George

                          12:00 pm 

           Care & Counsel Committee Meeting

Sunday, 20th    9:15 am

           Property Committee Meeting



 10:15 am 

           Sharing on Ninth Query, on Outreach

                         Rise of Meeting                    Monthly Meeting Lunch—Russ & Vicki Endo



12:45 pm

           Meeting for worship with a concern for business           

           This month’s committee report—Outreach Committee
Sunday, 27th   9:15 am 

           Friendly Bible Study
                        Rise of Meeting                     Coffee Hour—Margie Felton and Elizabeth Cunningham
 

 



 

First and third Wednesdays of the month at 7 pm—Experiment with Light, Quaker Meditation. If interested, please contact Jean Gajary at 215-292-4426 or JoAnn Seaver at 215-438-6106

                                             Second Sunday of the Month

The Nominating Committee will present their proposal for a new way of creating/organizing our committee assignments. Please come and participate in this discussion of a very important aspect of our Meeting.
                                                       About our F/friends

 (News and announcements of concern to the Meeting)
Worship & Ministry Committee continuing to provide time for sharing on the Queries.

The Worship and Ministry Committee will continue to provide time on the third Sunday of the month for sharing on the Queries.  It takes place just before meeting for worship, at 10:15 every third Sunday.

The Query for the month is always printed in the newsletter, so you can read it, and ponder it, and then come share your questions and insights.

Possible Friday email update.

The possibility of a Friday pm email with various announcements of non-Meeting events (or Meeting events) that have come in during the week has been discussed. Friends must e-mail the meeting secretary a request to be included in this e-mail service. This would reserve our regular email for important Monthly Meeting matters. Our website can also be used for this purpose, but people don’t check it frequently. The Meeting Secretary will set up this new list. Individuals who would like to receive this new service are asked to send an email to Gail, requesting to be put on the list. If enough people are interested, the e-mails will start in September. (As of print time, only one couple has requested this,)
The School’s Futures Committee report and website. The Meeting’s response will be heard at the October 2009 meeting for worship with attention to business. You need to read it before then.

The GSFS Futures Committee has been working on planning for the future use of space and development of facilities made possible by the acquisition of the adjacent bank property. This committee, made up of a number of meeting and school committee members, alumni, parents and administrators of the school will work over the coming twelve months to develop a set of overall directions for the school to use as it subsequently undertakes specific planning for the development of the property. The Committee held its initial organizing meeting on Wednesday, April 29th.  You can find a summary of the meeting on the Greene Street Friends School Website at:

http://greenestreetfriends.org/our-future/futures-planning/futures-planning.

Russ Endo handed out a 29-page report from the Committee at the meeting for worship with a concern for business on 4/19/09. The Committee will ask for feedback on the report at the October meeting for business. If you would like a copy of the report, please contact the meeting secretary at greenstreetmm@verizon.net.  A copy will be made and put out for you to pick up on the following Sunday. If you have questions about the report, please contact Russ Endo at victoriakong@comcast.net
The report is 29 pages long. You will need to read it before the October business meeting and bring your own copy with your questions and concerns.

Quaker organizations facing cuts to staff and programs.

 Just as all of us have had to change our expectations and cut back on spending to respond to the current financial crisis– so too have our Quaker organizations. The meeting office has received news that Quaker organizations are cutting staff and programs in response to their reduced resources. Among them are the American Friends Service Committee, Friends General Conference, Friends Hospice, Friends Committee on National Legislation, Friends World Committee for Consultation and Philadelphia Yearly Meeting. 

 

All Quaker organizations are hurting economically, even if they haven't yet had to lay off staff. 

These organizations all do good work, and some of the members and attenders of Green St. MM work for them as paid staff. TylaAnn and Freddie Burger are two of the prime movers in starting Friends Hospice and keeping it running; Bob Dockhorn works for the Friends Journal; Sharon Mullally and Peter Lems are at the American Friends Service Committee; George Schaefer is on the staff of Philadelphia Yearly Meeting; Eric Corson works for Prisoner Visitation and Support.  Other Friends in the Meeting work for these organizations in a volunteer capacity.

 

The Meeting has gotten updates and appeals from all of these organizations.  As a Meeting, we’ll be looking forward to recommendations from the Committee on Contributions to Others.  But, as individuals, if any of us can possibly give to these organizations, the need is urgent.

What does Aloha mean?  Written by Russ Endo.

Aloha derives its meaning as follows:  alo.  1. sharing  2. in the present; oha.  joyous affection, joy;  ha.  life energy, life, breath.  In other words, when one greets another, saying aloha, one is supposed to get close enough to feel each other’s breath, for the other to feel one’s own breath, the breath of life, that of spirit, that of community.

Queen Lili’uokalani, the last Queen of Hawai’i (who ceded Hawai’i to become a state), wrote from her memory:

And wherever a Hawai’ian went he said “aloha” in meeting or in parting. Aloha was a recognition of the life in another. If there was life there was mana, goodness and wisdom, and if there was goodness and wisdom there was god-quality.  One had to recognize the “god of life” in another before saying Aloha, but this was easy.  Life was everywhere—in the trees, the flowers, the ocean, the fish, the birds, the pili grass, the rainbow, the rock – in all the world was life –was god – was Aloha.  Aloha in its gaiety, joy, happiness, abundance.  Because of Aloha, one gave without thought of return; because of Aloha, one had mana.  Aloha had its own mana.  It never left the giver, but flowed freely and continuously between giver and receiver.  Aloha could not be thoughtlessly or indiscriminately spoken, for it carried its own power.  No Hawai’ian could greet another with Aloha unless he felt it in his own heart.  If he felt anger or hate in his heart he had to cleanse himself before he said Aloha.
Aloha: the presence of divine breath; the joyful exchange of energy in the present, the conscious manifestation of life joyously in the present, etc. 

Questions from the Editor: Can Friends consistently greet their fellow meeting members and attenders in the spirit of Aloha? Or do we let anger, rancor and pride get in the way?  Can we feel that way about ourselves most of the time?  Or do we let anger or negative feelings about ourselves get in the way?
                                             [[[[[[[[[[[[

                               The Ninth Query on the Ministry of Outreach

Outreach

What are we doing as a Meeting to communicate our presence and our principles to the community around us? Does our Meeting's ministry of outreach lead Friends to share their spiritual experiences with others?

What are we doing to invite persons not in membership to attend our meetings for worship and to encourage their continued attendance? How does the Meeting welcome visitors? Are we sensitive to the needs and hesitations of each visitor?

Are we tender to the needs of isolated Friends and Meetings, and to nearby Meetings seeking support?

How do I ground myself in the understandings of my faith? Am I clear about my beliefs? How do I prepare myself to share my faith and beliefs with others?
Does my manner of life as a Friend attract others to our religious society?
Do I seize opportunities to tell others about the Religious Society of Friends and invite them to worship with us?
Is my manner with visitors and attenders to our Meeting one of welcome?
Collaboration

In what ways does our Meeting respond to opportunities to join with other faiths in worship, in social action, and in spiritual dialogue?

How does our Meeting encourage its members to seek opportunities to meet and work with Friends worldwide?

What opportunities have I taken to know people from different religious and cultural backgrounds, to worship with them, and to work with them on common concerns?
What opportunities have I taken to know, to work, and to worship with Friends outside of my own Meeting?

                                        [[[[[[[[[[[[                         

                                             News and Announcements

(Friends, if you want a copy of an announcement, please let me know and I will make one for you. Please do not take it from the bulletin boards and therefore deny the knowledge to other Friends.)

The Gathering Garden at Gwynedd Friends Meeting

U.S. Rte. 202 at Sumneytown Pike, (P.O. Box 142), Gwynedd, Pa. 19436 www.gwyneddfriends.org
Group Spiritual Direction.  Third Friday of each month - September-May; registration by 9/8/2009. Individual spiritual direction available. Contact: Connie Lezenby, 267-664-3721; lezenby@aol.com
Invitation to Meditation. Every Tuesday, 7:30-9:00 p.m. 

   Yoga.  7-week Hatha yoga class. Fridays  10/9-11/20/2009; Time: 6:00 to 7:00.

Mystical Literature book group. Last Wednesday of each month, 7:30-9:00. 

Eco Study Group: Discovering a Sense of Place.   Thursday evenings October 1-November 19, 2009. December Retreat.  Saturday, December 12, 2009; 9:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
(Please see posting on the bulletin board at the head of the stairs for more contact information.) 

Celebration of the completion of the green renovation of Friends Center.
Quaker Gray has gone Green and you are invited to join the celebration of the transformation of Friends Center at 15th and Cherry Streets. Come for tours, workshops and refreshments from 2 pm to 5 pm Saturday, September 12, as we appreciate and celebrate our environmental witness for peace, integrity, equality and simplicity.

Workshops and/or Short Courses (SC) at Pendle Hill

For more information about any of these weekends, call Pendle Hill at (610) 566-4507 or (800) 742-3150, ext. 3, or visit www.pendlehill.org. Matching scholarships are available; please ask. 
(Only the titles of workshops are listed. Please go to their website or call them for more information.) 

Sept. 18-20
Faithful, Effective Work for Peace and Justice

Sept. 18-20
Lives of Service (Work projects at Pendle Hill)

Sept. 20-27 
Nurturing our First Day Schools

Oct.    9-11
The Wisdom to Know the Difference (Discernment-the challenge of the Serenity Prayer)

Oct.    9-11
Inward Activism and Outward Prayer (Integrating our lives through nonviolence)
Nov.   6-8
Inquirers’ Weekend (New to Quakerism? Want to learn more? Come join us.)

"Who Do You Say That I Am?" Pendle Hill Evening Series Starts October 13

Inspired by the question Jesus asked his disciples, this Tuesday evening series is planned as a dialogue in which Friends and speakers from other traditions talk about who Jesus is for them and how that understanding affects their lives. The series will be October 13 through December 8 from 7:30 to 9:00 pm in the Barn at Pendle Hill, 338 Plush Mill Road, Wallingford, Pa. The series is free and open to the public. 

Oct. 13  Rebecca Mays and Marcia Prager: A Jewish-Quaker Dialogue About Jesus

Oct. 20  Trish Magyari: Knock and It Shall Be Opened

Oct. 27  Trayce Peterson: Jesus, My Ethical Teacher & Friend.

Nov. 3   Pastors Norberto Guerria-Chacon and Elser Galvez: The Presence of the Living Christ 

Nov. 10  Ben Pink Dandelion: The Inward Supper

Nov. 17  Betsy Blake: He Lives!

Nov. 24  Lloyd Lee Wilson: Who Do You Say I Am?

Dec. 1   Christopher Sammond: Fire in the Storm: Jesus as Lover, Healer, and Persistent Invitation

Dec. 8   Colin Saxton: "Thou art the Christ!" 

For more information contact Walter Hjelt Sullivan at wsullivan@pendlehill.org or (610) 566-4507 or (800) 742-3150, ext. 160. Pendle Hill is a Quaker retreat and study center in Wallingford, Pennsylvania.

Seminar on Racial Privilege Offered at Westfield

The PYM Ministry on Racial Justice and Equality in the Religious Society of Friends has arranged with Robin Parker, Executive Director of the Beyond Diversity Resource Center, to participate as a group in the two-day weekend seminar, "White in America: Understanding White Culture and Racial Privilege." We invite Friends in PYM with a concern about racial justice and equality to join us in this experience. It will take place in the Westfield Friends School auditorium in Cinnaminson NJ on Saturday and Sunday, September 26 and 27, from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm each day. Cost is $80 per person. Questions about participation, including overnight hospitality, can be addressed by calling or emailing the PYM Ministry at 610-874-5860 or pym.friendsnrace@gmail.com. Register before September 19. For information and registration visit www.beyonddiversity.org (click on Seminars) or call (856) 235-2664. 

One-Woman Play at Abington Friends September 26

      Actor/playwright Martha Kemper of Abington Meeting (Pa) will present her original play, Me, Miss Krause and Joan, as a fundraiser for the Meeting's Right Sharing Fund. This "emotionally powerful and spiritually insightful play about passion and perseverance" (Philadelphia City Paper) reveals what goes on in an actor's homework, in search of answers to the question, "How would I play Joan of Arc?" The performance weaves scenes from the life of Joan of Arc with moments and people from Martha's life experience - particularly one special teacher, Alvina Krause. The re-living of a violent assault from the life of the actress is woven into the trial of Joan of Arc. A theme is revealed: there are things so true that no violence can kill, so real that they can never die. Audience discussion follows the one-hour performance. The play is recommended for mature audiences only. 

Me, Miss Krause and Joan will be performed by Martha Kemper at 7:30 pm Saturday, September 26, in the Muller Auditorium of Abington Friends School, 575 Washington Lane, Jenkintown, PA 19046. Tickets are $15 at door. For more information contact Abington Meeting at  (215) 884-2865 or abingtonmeeting@abingtonfriends.net
Gwynedd Sponsors Program on Quaker Earthcare Witness

"John Woolman's Message for the 21st Century" is the title of an intergenerational program at 10:45 AM Sunday, September 27 at Gwynedd Meeting, Route 202 and Sumneytown Pike, Gwynedd, Pa. The program features a skit and talk by Ruah Swennerfelt and Louis Cox, staff for Quaker Earthcare Witness in Burlington, Vermont. They present a spiritual perspective on ecological issues of today, such as fair trade and global warming. Time for questions and their personal reflections follows. 

This First Day School program at 10:45 am is preceded by Meeting for Worship at 9:30 am 

Pot luck Lunch at 12 noon. At 1:30 pm Louis and Ruah will talk about their 1,400 mile walking journey from Vancouver, B.C. to San Diego, CA over 6 months in 2008. For further information about their life and work, see www.peaceforearth.org
Weekend with Brad Sheeks & Patricia McBee in the Pine Barrens, October 2-4.

Please join us (Brad Sheeks & Patricia McBee)  for a weekend on Lake Absegami in the Pine Barrens of South Jersey, Friday dinner through Sunday lunch,  October  2-4. It will be a time out in our busy lives to take walks around the lake, paddle out to greet the sun in the morning, and quietly watch wild life come and go on wooded trails. You will get a loose leaf binder containing poetry and meditative readings with space on each page for journal notes. We can gather for worship sharing around the fireplace.

We’ve reserved two rustic cabins with two bunks in each of three partitioned areas, full bath with hot showers, and a full kitchen.  We can also choose to tent camp on sites a short walk from the cabins.

We welcome inquires, and hope to hear from you. 3208 Hamilton St., Phila., PA 19104,

215-349-6959 or bsheeks@juno.com. A more detailed flyer/registration document is posted.

Tri-Quarter Gathering on Sharing Our Spiritual Resources

The Tri-Quarter Gathering of Friends takes place the weekend of October 2-4 at Camp Ockanickon, Medford, NJ. The theme is "Unveiling the Quaker Stimulus Package: Sharing Our Spiritual Resources."

While we as Friends may wish to remain in faith in the face of challenges, it is sobering when we consider the current state of our nation and that of the world. Within this context are our own personal lives and the fluctuating variables therein. Looking closer we assess our well being - physical, emotional, spiritual - and the forces - political, social, environmental and economic -- that impinge on our well-being ... and by extension, influence the quality our relationships. As a community, the Religious Society of Friends offers the corporate strength we sometimes require to see us through the many challenges of our time. And as individuals we contribute to this corporate strength by our own faith, courage and compassion, and by our personal connection to the Source of all solutions. 

For more information, please contact Marsha Gaspar, Clerk of the Tri-Quarter '09 Planning Committee, at (856) 869-3431 or email her at Mstar8000@yahoo.com.

Quaker College Fair is November 14

The Quaker College Fair sponsored by Philadelphia Yearly Meeting and the Friends Association for Higher Education will be Saturday, November 14, 2009, from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm. High school students and recent graduates (and parents) are invited to come learn about Quaker colleges and adult study centers including Bryn Mawr, Earlham, George Fox, Guilford, Haverford, Pendle Hill, Swarthmore, Whittier, William Penn, Wilmington, and Woodbrooke. For more information, visit the Friends Association For Higher Education page on Facebook, watch www.pym.org or contact Kori Heavner at 215-241-7116 or FAHE@quaker.org. 

Friend Publishes Book on the Serenity Prayer

Eileen Flanagan's latest book The Wisdom to Know the Difference looks at the challenge posed by the Serenity Prayer: How do we know when to accept something with serenity and when to muster the courage to try to change it? The book includes stories from nearly thirty people interviewed, bringing to life Quaker ideas about discernment, as well insights from other faith traditions. There are queries at the end of every chapter to encourage readers to listen inwardly for how the book's ideas may be relevant to their own lives. Eileen will also be speaking in Philadelphia at the Big Blue Marble on October 1 and at Borders in Chestnut Hill on October 8. For more information: www.eileenflanagan.com/events/ 

From the Greater Pennsylvania Climate Action Network

The United Nations summit in December will set the agenda for the next stage of the fight against climate change when government representatives meet in Copenhagen, Denmark, to finalize a new global agreement. Here are two things you can do:

Support the "Countdown to Copenhagen" pledge to address climate change and create a greener, more just economy. Look for pledge cards at your Meeting or sign the pledge on-line at www.churchworldservice.org. Church World Service will be sending President Obama a list of all the pledges made. Urge your US senators to work for an effective climate and energy bill. The House of Representatives passed the American Climate and Energy Security Act earlier this year; unfortunately, the bill contains loopholes that significantly weaken its impact. For analysis of climate legislation and provisions you can suggest to your senators, follow the climate and energy links at www.fcnl.org
Humor Corner: (Zen wisdom)

                             If ignorance is bliss, why are so many people unhappy?

                             42.7 percent of all statistics are made up on the spot.

                             Honk if you love peace and quiet.

                                                           From a talk given by the Editor of Friends Bulletin (2/23/2002)

From the Meeting Secretary: The more faithfully you listen to the voice within you, the better you will hear what is sounding outside.  

                                                   Dag Hammarsjold

The submission deadline for the October newsletter is 12:00 noon on Friday, September 18 for everything except the minutes from the meeting for worship with a concern for business.
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